

## MCMLA Education Committee Meeting Minutes

May 10, 2016

10:00AM Central Time / 9:00AM Mountain Time

Attending: Shawn S, Gwen W, Ben H. Ben B, Christian M., Shelie V., Katie D, and Rebecca G.

Absent: Maria Ford

### I. OLD BUSINESS:

- a. Update on Joint CE Committee activities – Shawn
  - i. Gwen submitted a proposal to teach a CE class on building relationships with library stakeholders – faculty, clinicians and others. She is looking for a co-teacher to cover the concept of working with clinicians. Ben H. will offer some names to after the mtg.
  - ii. Shawn – will send out the final list of classes to be offered at the Joint Meeting this fall, and will find out when these are to be announced to the chapters.
- b. Discussion of ideas for Jul/Aug class:
  - i. Topic – Katie D. suggested that instead of a class, perhaps we should offer a MOSAIC recap aimed at those who either couldn't attend MLA this year! Perfect!
  - ii. Who will be instructor? Gwen W., Ben H., Christian M., Rebecca and Shelie (did I get that list right?) are all going to MLA and could pick two or three sessions to summarize – Shawn will send out a Doodle Poll to coordinate schedules to determine who speakers will be
  - iii. Host? Ben H and Gwen W will check on their institutions' Zoom subscriptions and Christian M. will check with RML about Adobe Connect- three questions to answer: 1. Can we archive for a month? 2. Any limits on the number of attendees? 3. Any known problems with outside attendee access? (many hospital networks seem to block JoinMe, for instance)
  - iv. Fee or free? All agreed that this should be free.
  - v. Timeline – based on Doodle Poll results, we can then set date. Once we decide on platform, then we can advertise time/date/platform/speakers in Express column, listserv, and social media (FB, LinkedIn, Twitter)
  - vi. Gwen offered to take photos at MOSAIC to add to our recap session – thank you! Ben H. indicated he would be focusing on systematic review-related sessions; Gwen W. will be looking at sessions on research impact and altmetrics; Rebecca is looking at sessions revolving around teaching; and Christian M. will be our floater!

### II. NEW BUSINESS

- a. Contribute article to chapter newsletter – ideas? If we have regular column, we should first contribute a Save the Date for MOSAIC recap, then offer write-up after the session. [Name?] suggested that we consider having a liaison position on the Committee in charge of contributing to the newsletter and social media on behalf of this Committee.

- b. Any educational opportunities to pass on to chapter members? Ideas could be passed to this liaison, should we decide to create such a post... Shawn will see if this can be formalized & report back to committee members.
- III. Next meeting is scheduled for June 14 at 9AM MST/10AM CST via Webex – *need volunteer to take minutes*: Ben Bolin volunteered to take notes at our next meeting – thank you, Ben! (This next mtg *\*may\** be replaced by MOSAIC overview session...)